CHAMPLAIN SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

STAFF 2023-24
Principal Mr. Paulo Teixeira
Head Clerk Ms. Shelley Brezinsky
Clerk 2 Vacant

Classroom Teachers

Nursery/Kindergarten Ms. Hughes
Grade 1/2 Ms. Konrad
Grade 1/2 Ms. Samson
Grade 2/3 Ms. Husarewycz
Grade 3/4 Ms. Eccles
Grade 3/4 Ms. Bedard
Grade 5/6 Mr. Clearwater
Grade 5/6 Ms. Siller & Ms. Mira
Support Staff

Phys Ed Mr. Law
Resource Mrs. Mira
IERT Ms. Mancusi
Guidance Mr. Claassen
Performing Arts Mr. Shymko
Literacy Support Ms. Grant
Numeracy Support Mr. Shymko
Educational Assistants

Ms. Johnson Ms. Starr

Ms. Bell Ms. Giroux
Ms. Kopychanski Ms. Benjamin
Ms. Mlodzinski Ms. Ramalloza
Ms. Bruyere Ms. Minenko
Ms. Thomson Ms. Stewart
Ms. Siedler

Clinical Support Services

Area Support Director Ms. Johnson
Reading Clinician Ms. Normandeau
School Social Work Ms. Mcrae
School Psychologist Ms. Precourt

Speech-Language Pathologist Ms. Peterson

School Support Worker
Ms. Thomson

Custodial Staff

Mr. Franks - Days
Mr. Do—Evenings
Ms. Mendes—cleaner

Phone: 204-586-5139
Fax: 204-589-4607

www.winnipegsd.ca/schools/champlain
Check out our newsletter online!
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“A safe and caring learning community”
Dear Champlain families,
Welcome Back everyone! Hope you had a wonderful Spring Break!

We wish Ms. Sarbit, our term office clerk, best wishes on her new full-time position
and we welcome back Ms. Bunting in rm 216 with our Grade 1/2 students.

This April 8th, there will be a Solar Eclipse—a rare phenomenon where the moon
blocks the view of the sun creating partial darkness and very bright glow. There is
additional information in the newsletter about safety in regards to the Solar Eclipse.
We will be reviewing this more with students as we approach the date.

A reminder to CSI students and families about the SEED bursary for an RESP.
Further information is located in the newsletter,

Congratulations to Darius for receiving the Super Heroes Award from Hockey He-
roes! He demonstrated perseverance and dedication in addition to the school 3B’s.
We are so proud of you!

A reminder of new safety protocol changes. Firstly, all adults will wear an ID
badge, including staff, after checking into the office. ID badges will be picked up in
the office after signing in. A reminder to all families, students will dropped off at
front doors or outside with classroom lines. If you would like to meet with a class-
room teacher, they will be called down to meet with you as appropriate. Thanks for
your support!

April 10 is International Day of Pink, when we raise awareness and fight against
bullying, discrimination, homophobia, transphobia, and transmisogyny across the
world. As we continue to develop our Code of Conduct—especially around Safety
and Respect, we are providing learning opportunities around how we ensure every-
one feels safe and belongs. Lessons on positive communication, anti-bullying strate-
gies, conflict resolution, managing friendships, and keeping small problems small
are some examples of the lessons being shared with our students.

Our Circle of Courage and Identity projects learning at Champlain continues with
the support of our grandfather Vern Dano. Our students and staff are highlighting
their gifts as they engage in activities about “Who am 1?”. Helping our young people
discover their gifts is valuable. I encourage everyone to engage in these conversa-
tions regularly.

NEW Registrations for 2024- 2025 school year have begun!
Returning Champlain students do not need to apply.
Please see the office for applications.

Welcome Parent Council members, Wednesday, April 17th at 5:30pm.

Kindly
Mr. Paulo Teixeira
Principal /ﬁ

WINNIPEG SCHOOL DIVISION
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School Hours/Supervision of Students

1% Bell - Students line up on hard top
Students enter school

2" Bell - Announcements, School begins
Individual Gr 1-6 Classroom Recesses
N/K (a.m.) - dismissal

Lunch hour dismissal

1° Bell - Students enter school

2"¢ Bell - Afternoon classes begin

All Grade 1-6 Classrooms recess

Dismissal

slowly through the back lane or park on

WE NEED YOUR HELP!
Drop-off and pick-up at school has been

Road safety
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Champlain School

Breakfast Program

All students are welcome to join us for
breakfast! It is a free program starting at
8:30 every school day. Hot Breakfast will
be served until 8:50. For those arriving later
than 8:50, a grab and go breakfast will be
provided.

Please do not send your child before 8:30 as

there is no supervision on the playground.

CHAMPLAIN SCHOOL
LUNCH PROGRAM
Parent council run lunch program is
in place to ensure our students have a
safe place to eat their lunch during
the school year. We would like to
thank all families for making the ef-
fort to pay their lunch fees in a
timely manner this month.
Thank you for your support.

Champlain Parent Council.

WHY ARE PATROLS IMPORTANT?

Champlain Patrols...

 Help students get home safely

« Signal the cars to stop so students can

cross the street safely

* Protect the students

busy. Please drive

the street.
THANK YOU

school

* Are a visual signal to drivers that
students are around
* Are role models who represent our



Playground supervision

The playground supervision over the lunch hour is limited to lunch program students. If your child does not stay for
lunch at school, please do not send them to play on the playground as there is no supervision. Please do not send
your children before 12:55 PM as they are asked to sit on a bench until the bell rings. If you would like your child to

play on the field or play structure over the lunch hour, you are welcome to come with them and supervise.

After school, we clear the playground and ask that all children go home or to the place you have designated for them

in order to “check in” with an adult. Our desire is for all students to be safe.

Let’s remember our three beliefs.
Be Safe
Be Respectful
Be Ready to Learn

Students being street smart

Does your child know how to be street smart? It's something we talk about in our classrooms because the safety of our
students is very important. It's also a good thing to talk about at home as a regular reminder for your child.

Being street smart means knowing how to keep safe from strangers when we’re alone or with other kids. Walking to
school, the bus, the playground or riding your bike in your neighborhood, being street smart helps you stay safe.

Our school takes it very seriously when a student reports a suspicious person. In most cases, a police report is made
and, sometimes, police are able to quickly interview the “suspicious” person and determine that it was a
misunderstanding. At other times, however, police are required to conduct a bigger investigation of a more serious
threat. We will let you know if we make a report of a suspicious person to police on behalf of one of our students,
because we believe that an informed community is a safer community.

Parents are encouraged to go to the winnipegsd.ca website and click on Parents — Safe Schools to find a link called
“‘Be Street Smart”. Here you will find a list of topics to share with your child to help them be street smart and safe,

including knowing:
Who are strangers?
Who needs to know where | am and why?
Why should | stick with a friend?
What are my safe spots?
What are the places that aren’t safe for me?
What should | do if a stranger asks me for help?

We’'re proud to work with you in keeping our community and children safe!




Safe Arrival call back system.

Reporting vour child’s absence? Make sure vou call our Safe Arrival line

If you have already activated an account you must make the following changes

If your child is ill, or you know your child will be away for various reasons, you must report it by 9:00 AM

through our automated system. There are various ways to do this:

1. call into an automated interactive telephone system via a toll free number (1-855-278-4513) .,
2. use the School Messenger app

3. through the Safe Arrival website.

Safe Arrival web site for parents to report absences will be go.schoolmessenger.ca. ***
The toll free number for parents to report absences will remain as 1-855-278-4513.

The system will be available 24 hours/day, 7 days a week, but you must report the absence by 9:00 AM. Future
absences can be reported at any time.

By reporting your child absent in advance using SafeArrival, you will NOT receive a call.

Please remember, you MUST wait until the end of the call to get your confirmation number, or the system will

call you.

Winnipeg School Division Cold Weather Guidelines o

Here are some guidelines in order to help you during the winter season when your child is getting &
ready for school. Check the wind chill before going outdoors in the winter, and individuals are to

o]

make sure they are well prepared for the weather. Even moderate wind chill values can be dangerous if
individuals are outside for long periods.

Risk of hypothermia if out-
side for long periods without
adequate protection.

Wind Chill Risk of Frostbite Other Health What to Do
concerns
0-9 LOW Slight increase in discomfort | Dress warmly, with the outside temper-
ature in mind
Stay dry.
-10 to-2 LOW Uncomfortable Dress in layers of warm clothing with

an outer layer that is wind resistant.
Wear a hat, mittens or insulated
gloves, a scarf or neck warmer and

INDOOR
RECESS

outside for long periods of
time without adequate
clothing or shelter.

waterproof footwear
2 8 3 9 RISK: Exposed skin can Risk of frostbite Dress in layers of warm clothing with
- - freeze in 10-30 minutes. Risk of hypothermia an outer layer that is wind resistant.
Wear a hat, mittens or insulated
INDOOR gloves, a scarf or neck warmer and
RE CE S S waterproof footwear. Stay active.
4 0 47 HIGH RISK: exposed skin | High risk of frostbite. Dress in layers of warm clothing with
= - can freeze in 5-10 minutes [ Risk of hypothermia is an outer layer that is wind resistant.

Wear a hat, mittens or insulated
gloves, a scarf or neck warmer and
waterproof footwear. Stay active.
Cover all exposed skin.
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KidCareMB.ca

How to Care for Your Child
During Respiratory Virus Season

Having a sick child can be scary.

Know what symptoms to watch for,
how to provide care and comfort at
home, and when to seek help — it's
all part of providing good KidCare!

At an emergency department, the sickest patients are always seen first.
Less sick patients will have to wait for care. Depending on your child’s

symptoms, you may be able to provide care at home, or be seen faster
by your docteor or a walk-in clinic or urgent care centre.

When deciding where to go, consider these cold and flu symptoms to
determine whether your child needs emergency care.

Breathing
Problems

in respiratory distress
pale skin with blue lips
wheezing, not responding to medication

nasal congestion and cough

mild wheezing that is responding

to medication or is not associated with
difficulty breathing

Fever

infant (less than 3 months old) with fever
immune system or chronic health problems
difficult to wake or excessively sleepy

fever ongoing for more than 5-7 days

neck stiffness with vomiting and sleepiness
unable to walk or weakness of arms or legs

in healthy and vaccinated babies

in children who are generally well

on its own, a high fever does not require
a trip to emergency

Vomiting
or Diarrhea

in a child less than 3 months old

repeated vomiting and shows signs of
dehydration (no tears, dry mouth,

sunken soft spot)

containing blood or is bright green
dehydration with dry mouth, or if no urine
is passed for 12+ hours

vomiting or diarrhea less than

3-4 times per day

ongoing diarrhea after 'stomach flu” as
this can last for up to 2 weeks

Learn more about symptoms that should lead to a visit to emergency and those that can be cared for at home or elsewhere, at KidCareMB.ca.

(\)




Health, Seniors and Long-Term Care
Public Health

300 Carlton Street
Winnipeg, Manitoba Canada R3B 3M39

March 15, 2024

Re: Be Vigilant for Measles — Rise in Imported Cases in Canada
Dear Parents/Guardians and Caregivers:

There has been a significant rise in measles cases in many parts of the world. Most
confirmed cases of measles in Canada are in returning travellers who were infected
abroad. To date, there have been no laboratory confirmed cases in Manitoba in
2023/24.

Measles is very contagious. The most recognized symptom of measles is a red, blotchy
rash, which often begins on the face and spreads down the body. Other common
symptoms include fever, runny nose, cough, drowsiness, irritability and red eyes.
Measles is a serious illness, especially for young children, and can result in lung and
brain infections and other conditions that lead to serious complications or death.

The best protection against measles is vaccination. As part of Manitoba's routine
immunization schedule, children can receive two doses of a measles vaccine to protect
against the disease; either the measles, mumps and rubella (MMR) vaccine or the
measles, mumps, rubella and varicella (MMRV) vaccine that also provides protection
against chicken pox. This vaccination is given at 12 months and again between the
ages of four and six years. Together, these doses provide 97 per cent protection against
measles. In addition to those doses, children age 6 months to under 12 months are
eligible for 1 dose of MMR vaccine if travelling to a measles endemic country.

The full list of eligibility criteria for the measles, mumps and rubella (MMR) and measles,
mumps, rubella and varicella (MMRV) vaccines in Manitoba can be found at:

https://www.gov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/cdc/vaccineeligibility.html

Immunization Records:
You can get your immunization record by submitting a request via the e-form
https://forms.gov.mb.ca/immunization-update-request/.

You may also be able to get a copy by:
1. Contacting your local public health office,
https:/Awww.gov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/offices.html
2. Checking if your local medical clinic or physician's office can provide them to you, or
3. Asking at a local nursing station or health centre.




If you or your children are new to Manitoba and have immunization records, these can be
submitted to Manitoba Health, Seniors and Long-Term Care to have them validated and entered
into Manitoba's Immunization Registry. More information on the process to submit records is
available on the Immunization Records website:
hitps./fwww.gov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/cdc/divirecords.hitml.

We encourage parents/guardians and caregivers to be vigilant for measles symptoms,
especially after travelling. If you suspect you or your child may have measles, please call your

primary health care provider and get their advice on next steps.

Further resources can be found at:

« DMeasles webpage: hitps://www.gov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/diseases/measles. htiml

« MMR and MMRY Vaccine factsheets:

o MMR - htips:/iwww.aov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/factsheets/mmr.pdf
o  MMRV hitps://www.gov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/factsheets/mmrv.pdf

Sincerely,

Richard Baydack, PhD

Director

Communicable Disease Control
Manitoba Health, Seniors and Long-Term
Care

Dr. Davinder Singh, MD, JD, MSc, FRCPC
accine Lead, Medical Officer of Health,
Communicable Disease Control

Manitoba Health, Seniors and Long-Term
Care
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Safety Measures and Viewing Guidance

What are the hazards of
viewing a solar eclipse?

Locking at the sun, including during a solar eclipse,
can cause solar retinopathy, which can permanently
damage the retina’s light-sensitive cells at the back of
the eye. Bven a brief look at the sun during an eclipse
can cause permanent harm to the eyes, A person may
not experience any pain or discomfort while watching
the event and still suffer severe damage as a result.

Symptoms may not surface until 12 to 48 hours after
the event and could involve retinal burns, temporary
or permanent vision loss and blurred vision. Once
symptoms start, it is usually too late to reverse any
resulting damage. If someone experiences any changes
in their vision from watching the solar eclipse, they
should immediately have someone else drive themto a
hospital or to their optometrist to be assessed.

Additional resources

Additional resources are available through
the Royal Astronomical Sodety of Canada,
the American Astronomical Society and the
Canadian Association of Optometrists.

What is a solar eclipse?

During a solar eclipse, the moon moves between the
sun and the Earth, partially or completely blocking
the sun's rays. This means that the sun will appear less
bright, and people will be able to look at it directly
without turning away.

Schools and child care facilities
are encouraged to have a basic
plan to ensure that children,
students and staff will be safe.

Keep a close eye on children
during a solar eclipse. Their eyes
are still developing and let in more
light to the retina than adult eyes,
so they are at higher risk of harm

If they look at the sun without
proper eye protection.

=i S

How can | safely observe
a solar eclipse?

Indirect observation through a recording (for example,
watching on television or streaming onling) is the safest
way to view an eclipse. Direct observation requires
appropriate safety measures, including internationally-
certified eclipse glasses. Sunglasses, camera lenses
{including smart phone cameras), binoculars, telescopes
or anything else that is not specifically made for viewing
an eclipse are not safe.

Manitoba 9
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Economic
SUMMER LEARNING PROGRAM winrnipes Inc. Development

Dear Parent / Caregiver,

Did your child attend CSl in the past?

e Children who complete CSl can earn a $400 bursary. If your child(ren) attended CSl in
the past, they may have bursary funds available.

* Children can use this money for education programs after high school — like college,
university, or trades programs.

# SEED manages the bursary funds for the CSI program.

Parents/Caregivers have 2 options for how the bursary funds are held:

* The funds can be held at SEED until the child(ren) attend college, university or any
gualifying education program after high school.

= Parents can work with SEED to open a Registered Education Savings Plan (RESP).
O If you open an RESP, you could get up to $300 extra for your child from the CSI
program and the Government of Canada.

L To open the RESP your child will need a Social Insurance Number (SIN)

(] SEED can help you get the ID you need to open an RESP at Assiniboine Credit
Union (ACU) at no cost!

1 Please contact SEED if you need ID for yourself or your child, or if you want to
open the RESP.

(] Please do not go to ACU before contacting SEED as you will need papers from
SEED to open this RESP.

Please call SEED at 204-927-9945 or email csi@seedwinnipeg.ca

SEED Winnipeg Inc.
80 Salter Street « Winnipeg, MB
(204) 927-9945 e csi@seedwinnipeg.ca



FREE DOUGHNUTS AND COOKIES!

Now that we have your attention, we, Room 213, would like to talk about what we have learned about in
our Materials and Structures Unit in science.

First, we started off by learning about the different types of materials that are in our environment, such as
metal, wood, paper, plastic and fabric. We then did an experiment to test which material (straws, tooth-
picks, cardboard and paper) would make the strongest bridge. Each bridge’s strength was tested by seeing
how many wooden blocks it could hold. After each group tested one material, we found that cardboard was
the strongest. It was so fun and we were so excited to continue our learning. We then learned about stabil-
ity and how to make materials stronger by folding them. With all of our knowledge about materials, we were
ready to take on the challenge of researching and creating a famous structure using recyclable materials.
We took 2 weeks of carefully washing out and collecting materials so that we could create...

THE GREAT WALL OF CHINA!

Before we were ready to start building, we had to research what it looked like, what its purpose was and
materials we would need in order to make a structure that resembled it. After writing what materials were
needed and our diagrams were complete, it was time to start building! We gathered up water bottles, paper
towels rolls, plastic containers, and cardboard boxes of all sizes (we even had one from a vacuum!)

During our building process, we learned how important it is to communicate with each other so we can, as
a group, achieve our goals. Everyone was very willing to help another person if they needed it. So, not only
was it a fun experience where we spent time with friends, but it was also a rewarding experience where we
were able to have conversations with people we may not usually have ones with.

Once completed, we were able to look at what we have accomplished as a class and we were all so proud
of ourselves and each other!

-Room 213

-
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Hockey Heroes

Champlain School had six grade 5 and 6 students participate in The Hockey Heroes Program
from October 2023- March 2024. The Hockey Heroes Program offers students from various
schools in Winnipeg School Division the opportunity to learn how to play hockey. Once a week
Tony, Dallas, Darius, Briseis, Damen, Lillian and former Champlain students Cloud went to
Seven Oaks Arena to learn how to skate and play hockey. The hockey equipment and skates
are provided to the students by the Heroes Program. Our students spent an hour on the ice
learning how to skate and play hockey. The main mantra of the program is the Heroes Behav-
iours, which are; listening, respect, discipline, and having fun. These behaviours were expected
on the ice as well as off the ice. Our students showed amazing resilience and perseverance as
they learned to skate and participate in various hockey drills and scrimmages. Just before Win-
ter Break our participants were able to meet members of the Winnipeg Jets at The Anyone Can
Play Iceplex and have the members of the Jets be their coaches for a scrimmage. One of our
participants, Darius Anderson, was given the Super Heroes award for perseverance and dedi-
cation on and off the ice. Darius Anderson was awarded a Winnipeg Jets Jersey signed by
Brenden Dillon. We look forward to having 8 students participate in the program again next
year. Thank you to Ms. Samson, Mr. Law and Mr. Eccles for supervising the students while
they participated in the program.




Women's History Month

In room 207, the grade 5/6 students have been researching and creating women's history
month projects that highlight influential women and the contribution they have made. Stu-
dents were given a rubric and guided questions where they explored the lives of astro-
nauts, activists and women who have paved the way for others. They learned about their
early lives, challenges, accomplishments and direct quotes. Not only did the students ex-
pand their knowledge about these incredible women, they gained an appreciation of the

impact women have had across the world.
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Sports Day March 19th, 2024

This year as a part of our spirit week we celebrated Sports Day! To commemorate the day, we
shared the values of sports and the benefits of being immersed in something that cherishes togeth-
erness and cooperative yet competitive play. Sports provide an environment that can create some
of the strongest social bonds and nourish some of the most meaningful life lessons, we learn to be
passionate, determined, patient as well as how to navigate the emotional experiences of winning

and losing and everything in-between.

The morning activities consisted of the students participating in class versus class competitions in
soccer and hockey, this gave us the opportunity to share our sporting experiences with friends we
don’t always get to see in the gym and an opportunity to represent our classroom with sportsman-

ship and competitive spirit.

The afternoon was the finale of our event and a moment that students look forward to year after
year... TEACHERS versus the STUDENTS in a fun spirited game of dodgeball. This was a
chance for the students to see our educators being a part of the activities but most of all... a
chance for revenge for all those tough math questions or challenging books that our students have
worked so hard to triumph over. The teachers were met with stiff competition and unfortunately
for our educators the students came to play! The teachers were defeated...repeatedly...but fun

was had by all and everyone left feeling a little bit stronger as a community and as a TEAM.

Team Champlain!




April
Parent Room
News

Did you know ? Champlain Parent Room is a safe space for parents to find resources, make
connections and get engaged in our School Community. We also have a food sharing shelf and
computers to use. Parents are always welcome to participate in scheduled activities , or just stop
in for coffee. Looking forward to meeting you!

Parent Room drop in times are, Tuesday, Wednesday , Thursday........... 9 am - 11:30am.

Wellness Wednesdays will continue in the month of April. We will spend Wed. mornings con-
necting with other parents. Parents will have a chance to work on craft projects, art projects, or
just come out and have a coffee with us. All materials are provided. Hopefully the weather will
co operate and we can be outside on some of these mornings.

_ﬁ

Grandmothers Spring Breakfast Gathering. April 11th @ 9:30

If you are a Grandmother helping to raise your Grandchild that attends Champlain School, then
this invitation is for you. We would like to honour our Grandmothers with a special time just for
them to thank them for all they do. We will share a light breakfast and each Grandmother that
attends will receive a small gift. (Please RSVP to Elizabeth ...... ethomson@wsdl.org, or 204-
586-5139 so that we are prepared with enough food and gifts for everyone. )

Pre School Party.....Spring is here, time to come out of your house !

If you have preschool aged children ( 0—4 years old ) and would like some fun time out of the
house, please join us !! We will sing songs, read books and have a small snack. Tuesday April
23rd.@ 9:30am.

(Please RSVP to Elizabeth in the Parent Room email ethomson@wsd1.org or call.204-586-5139)




Champlain Calendar of events 2023-2024

Monday, April 1°

First day back from spring break

Tuesday, April 2™

Tuesday, May 21°

Staff Meeting — 3:40pm

Assembly

Thursday, May 23"

Celebration of Learning (5 - 7)

TBA

Spring Concert

Friday, June 14™

Admin Day - Non-instructional day

Tuesday, June 18"

Assembly

Tuesday, June 25th

NK grad in am and pm

Wednesday, June 26"

Grade 6 Farewell

Friday, June 28™

Last day of school -11:30am dismissal
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Looking ahead................

Monday, April 1 ............ccovvuinn First Day of School After Spring Break
Friday, March 29. . ...........cccviiiiiiiiiiniennn. Good Friday / No School
Tuesday, April 9. .......covveiiiiiiiiiiiniineneeneanns Spring Photos Day

Friday, April 19. ... ....c.ooovviiiiiiniann Non-Instructional Day / No School
Non-Instructional Day / No School




